
 

 

Presidentôs Message  Robert Golding                                                                                                               

Promoting Organ Donor Awareness; Supporting organ & tissue transplant recipients, 
candidates, organ donors and their families.  

 

Hello OTAP Members and Friends, 

 The Picnic was fun and the BBQ from Rudy's hit the spot.  Ray brought his guitar and serenaded us 

with great oldies while we ate and chatted.  A good time was had by all that attended.  We had a special 

guest, Mark Nowicki who is helping with the American Liver Foundation with a walk in Albuquerque, Sep-

tember 30th .  See the flyer and Vice President Evelyn's message for more information.  I think all OTAP 

members should attend the American Liver Foundation Walk! 

 Joyce Manchester has asked Charles Campbell of Reach Kidney Care Of New Mexico to Speak at the 

September Meeting.  Please be sure to show up for his insight on care for kidney patients. 

 September is here and at this meeting, a ballot shall be announced of the candidates nominated for 

Officers and Board of Directors.  All of the positions are open;  President, Vice President, Secretary, and 

Treasurer. Please put your name in the hat or nominate someone interested in being an officer. The section 

of the Bylaws that deals with elections, can be seen on page two of the newsletter .  

 The end of this year completes my two year term as President of OTAP.  I will not be running for or 

will accept a nomination for another office.  I am considering remaining the newsletter editor for a little 

while longer.  I encourage those of you who haven't held an office or can hold another office you are not 

term limited out of, to run for an office.  

 

Transplant Times  
Organ Transplant Awareness Program 

September 2017 

 

Transplant Recipient Anniversaries 
Congratulations!!! 

 
 Kitty Miller   Kidney September 1, 2003  14 years 
 
 Joanne Templer-Kline Liver  September 15, 1998 19 years 
 
 Brenda Waters Kidney/Pancreas September 25, 2003 14 years 
 
 David Lopez   Pancreas September 25, 2003 14 years 

 

Attention OTAP Members 
Evelyn has requested that the September 20 th  General Meeting to be held at Marioôs on  4th 
street just north of Montano.  Please get there early 5:00pm to order and eat and chat. The Gen-

eral Meeting will start at 6pm sharp.  Speaker for tonight ñCharles Campbellò Reach Kidney Care of 
New Mexico. 
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Vice Presidentôs Message -  Evelyn Rivera 

 

OTAP has been busy fulfilling its mission of promoting organ donation by participating in several events in 

the last couple of months.  We enjoyed meeting transplant recipients, living donors and donor families at the 

NM Council on Aging Conference in Isleta and the Bosque Chili Festival.   

 Upcoming events include the Los Alamos Health Fair on September 23rd in Los Alamos, the Liver Life 

Walk on September 30th at North Domingo Baca Regional Park and the Albuquerque Employee Health Fair 

on October 27th at the Albuquerque Convention Center.   

 The two greatest myths we hear from prospective donors is that doctors will let them die in order to 

give their organs to someone and that the only place to register is at the Department of Motor Vehicles.  

Please help us spread the word that anyone can sign up on our website  OTAPNM.com,  Facebook,           

OrganDonor.gov  and on the health App on an I -Phone.  Our mission is to dispel myths that keep people 

from becoming registered organ donors and ending the wait for live saving organs.  

The American Liver Foundation sponsors research, educates and advocates for treatment and cures 

of liver diseases. OTAPôs support group is listed on their website.  This is the first walk in Albuquerque.  If 

you know of anyone that would like to sponsor the event or volunteer to help at the event please contact 

Mark Nowicki at 507-581-4026.  OTAPôs team is Liver Transplant Warriors .  There is no registration fee 

to join go to https://liverlifewalk.org/albuquerque/support/#LiverTransplantWarriors  

 

 If you would like to help promote organ donation at a future event or have ideas for promoting organ 

donation please call me at 299-5955. 

AMENDED AND RESTATED BYLAWS   

ARTICLE VII  

MEETINGS 

Section 1.  General Annual Meetings.  At the September regular monthly members meeting a ballot shall 

be announced of the candidates nominated for Officers and Board of Directors.  The officers and directors 

shall be elected from the membership.  Nominations may come from any member of the organization.  

The ballot will be prepared by the Secretary and distributed to the membership in writing or by email. 

Members may vote via proxy sent by email response to the secretary, email proxies and ballots are due by 

noon on the day of the annual members meeting.   At the annual members meeting the election of offic-

ers and Board of Directors will be conducted.  Votes by members present at the meeting will be added to 

the Secretaryôs email and regular mail proxy counts and the results will be announced by the Secretary.   

Section 2.  Term of Office and Quorum. No officer may serve more than two (2) consecutive terms.  

Twenty Five percent of the membership shall constitute a quorum at the annual, regular monthly meetings 

and special meetings. 

http://www.OTAPnm.com
https://www.facebook.com
https://www.organdonor.gov
https://liverlifewalk.org/albuquerque/support/#LiverTransplantWarriors
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